RESPONSE TO COUNCILLOR QUESTIONS
MEETING OF THE PORT PHILLIP CITY COUNCIL DATE 16 NOVEMBER 2022

Item 13.1 Status of Council Decisions and Questions Taken on Notice, 1 July -
30 September 2022

Question from Councillor Bond:

In relation to a resolution from 6 July 2022 regarding a fence that will interface with
Gasworks and the new proposed Primary School. Can officers advise if this will come back
to Councillors for a decision, and if so, when?

Response:

The build of the Victorian College of the Arts and Albert Park College Arts Precinct next to
Gasworks Arts Park is behind schedule, and there is no further information of the expected
start date at this point. Last contact indicated that the project was over budget and additional
funding was being sourced.

The wall currently crosses between Council managed land and land managed by the
Department of Education (DET). We are waiting for the survey drawings from the architect to
outline the sections of the wall that they are requesting to be transferred to them as part of a
boundary update. Once we have this information, we will bring to Council to make a
decision.

Most of the current wall is on Department of Education (DET) land and therefore any
changes to those sections can be undertaken without Council approval.

We will provide further information once we have an update on the progress of the project.

The Gasworks project to upgrade the park will go back out to community consultation early
next year.

*Please note: answers to any questions in Public Question Time and Councillor Question
Time which were answered at the meeting are included in the minutes of that meeting.



